
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting for Cartmel Fell, held at Tower Wood Outdoor 
Education Centre, on Wednesday 3rd May 2023 at 7pm. 
 
There was an attendance of 11, including all of the Parish Councillors, Westmorland 
and Furness Councillors Peter Endsor and Sue Sanderson and Parish Clerk Kevin 
Price. 
 
The Chairman of Cartmel Fell Parish Council, Councillor Alan Telford, welcomed 
everyone to the meeting. 
 
Minutes: 
 
The minutes of the 2022 Parish Meeting, held on 4th May 2022 were taken as read.  
There were no matters arising.  
 
Chairman’s Report: 
 
The Chairman gave a brief report and thanked all Councillors for their work and their 
regular attendance at meetings. 
 
Police Report: 
 
The regular newsletters sent by the Police are appreciated and the Clerk circulates 
these to all Councillors. 
 
Westmorland and Furness Councillors: 
 
Councillors Endsor and Sanderson updated the Council regarding the transition 
which took place on 1st April 2023.  Westmorland and Furness Council is now the 
new Unitary Authority.  Councillor Sanderson’s report will be appended to these 
minutes in the file. 
 
Charity Accounts: 
 
Councillor Mike Smith gave a verbal report on the Bryan Beck Charity; there had 
been 11 beneficiaries during the past year and the finances are sound. 
 
Other Reports: 
 
The Revd. Michael Woodcock gave a full report on behalf of St Anthony’s Church, 
Cartmel Fell, and this will be appended to these minutes in the file. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Any other business: 
 
Councillor Cannon said that he felt that (with particular reference to the recent 
planning application at Rosthwaite) the Council had missed an opportunity to 
comment adequately or to hold a meeting to discuss planning matters further. 
 
The importance of good communications between meetings was emphasised.  This 
was a matter for the Council meeting that followed, when further comment could be 
made. 
 
 
The meeting closed at 7.30pm. 
 
 
 
 
     Signed: 
 
 
 
 
Dated: 


